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Equivalence is a relative term which means a comparison of one brand product with another of the same drug with a set of established standards. If two or more similar dosage forms of the same drug reach the blood circulation at the same relative rate and to the same relative extent, they are said to be Bioequivalent. If any company want to market the generic product which was already established by innovator, in any country the company must file an Abbreviated New Drug Application (ANDA) to the regulatory authority in respective country for which the company has to conduct bioequivalence studies by comparing with innovator molecule. The ANDA contains data which, when submitted to regulatory authority provides information regarding Bioavailability of drug for review and ultimate approval of a generic drug product. Once approved, an applicant may manufacture and market the generic drug product to provide a safe, effective, low cost alternative to the public. The review process for generic drugs is specifically focused on bio-equivalence testing rather than safety and efficacy. Thus, conventional clinical testing is not required. Applicants may request a waiver from performing in vivo bioequivalence for certain drug product where bioavailability may be established by submitting formulation comparisons for products whose bioavailability is evident or by comparative dissolution. If a portion of the application is not acceptable, a letter of deficiency is issued which details the insufficiency and requests additional information and data to resolve these concerns. A tentative approval letter delaying the marketing of generic product may be issued if approval of the generic product occurs prior to the expiration date of patents or exclusivities of the reference drug product.
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